
 

 

 
122 Westgate Plaza| Barnesville, Ga. 30204 

 

May 5, 2023 
 
 
Mr. Ryran Traylor, Chairman 
Lamar County Commissioners 
408 Thomaston Street, Suite E. 
Barnesville, GA  30204 
 
Dear Mr. Traylor: 
 
This is to advise you that the term of Rev. Eddie Collier, who is a member of the Lamar 
County Board of Family and Children Services, will expire on June 30, 2023.  The law 
requires that the County Commissioners appoint a successor within ninety (90) days 
after the vacancy occurs. 
 
I have spoken to Mr. Collier about his interest in serving another term and he has 
expressed the desire to be re-appointed by the County Commission Board.  Please 
consider Mr. Collier’s request.  He has been an active, supportive, and vocal member of 
this Board. 
 
If Mr. Collier is not your choice, I urge you to consider representation from a cross-
section of the local community.  This can serve to strengthen the impact of public 
assistance and social services to residents of your county. 
 
I am very grateful for the support that you and your county have given our programs.  If I 
can be of assistance, please feel free to contact me. 
 
 
             Sincerely, 
 
 
 

                   Kelly Page 
      _______________________________ 
      Kelly Page, 
      County Director 
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